
 
 

 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 
April 19, 2017 

 
A Special Town Meeting was held on Wednesday, April 19, 2017 in the Deep River Town Hall.  
First Selectman Angus McDonald called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  The meeting was 
attended by First Selectman Angus McDonald, Selectman David Oliveria, Town Clerk Amy 
Winchell and assistant Town Clerk Joyce Berardis.   
 
A motion to appoint David Oliveria as moderator was made by Angus McDonald and seconded 
by Amy Winchell. The motion was approved unanimously.  David Oliveria appointed Amy 
Winchell to act as clerk of the meeting who then read the call. 
 
A motion to accept the call as read was made by Angus McDonald and seconded by Joyce 
Berardis.  The motion was approved. 
 
A motion to approve item 1 of the call was made by Angus McDonald and seconded by Amy 
Winchell. 
 

1. To discuss and act on a proposed increase to Planning & Zoning application fees. 

 
DISCUSSION: Angus McDonald explained that the increased fees outlined in the attached 
“Revised Fee Schedule 2017” is an effort to keep up with State and engineer application fees, 
not as a source of revenue. 
 
There being no further discussion, a voice vote was held.  The motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Angus McDonald, seconded by Joyce Berardis, and passed 
unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
 

 
ATTEST:  Amy M. Winchell, Town Clerk 


